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Happy Spring! 
 
Hello Andover Glen! Happy 
Springtime. Hopefully everyone is 
enjoying the warmer weather, 
greener grass, flowers blooming 
and hearing the birdsong in the 
mornings. 

 
HOA BOARD UPDATES 
 
In early May 2023, the board said 
a bittersweet farewell to Andrea 
Levine as she resigned from her 
position as Co-President. We 
thank Andrea for the many years 
she dedicated to serving Andover 
Glen through her participation on 
our board and continual striving 
to better our neighborhood. 

 
SPRINGTIME REMINDERS 
 
As you get out to enjoy the 
beautiful Spring weather with 
your fur babies, please remember 
to carry "doggie bags" with you 
and clean up after your furry 
friends. It is a violation of Aurora 

City Code to leave your pets' 
mess behind.  
 
 
Please remember to have your 
dogs leashed as you walk the 
neighborhood and enjoy playing 
in our AGHA park. This helps to 
keep both your pet and your 
neighbors safe.  Again, it is a 
violation of Aurora City Code to 
have your dog off leash.  
 

Alert! 
 
There have been complaints of an 
aggressive dog that is getting 
loose and roaming our 
neighborhood. Please be aware of 
this and use caution if you see a 
dog wandering the neighborhood. 
Animal Control Officers have 
been involved in addressing this 
situation. If you encounter the 
animal, please don't hesitate to 
call Animal Control. 
 
Contact Animal control at 
303.326.8288 or online through 
Access Aurora to file your 
complaint about pets or wildlife. 

 

Discoloration of the creek 
water in our AG park. 
 
If you notice any unusual coloring 
of the water in the spillway of 
our AG park, please contact Lynn 
Walton immediately at 
lwalton80015@comcast.net. 
 
 

BOARD MEMBERS 

Joely Neptune – President 
Lynn Walton - Vice President & 
Grounds 
Kathy Johnson - Treasurer 
Anne Stellmon - Secretary 
Dave Estes - Architectural 
Committee 
Matt Lenhart - Social Committee 
Jennifer Vaughan - Welcome 
Committee 
Duane Bredel - Communications 
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Sprinkler usage in our AG 
park. 
 
If you notice the sprinklers 
running in our AG park on a rainy 
day or shortly after a few rainy 
days in a row, please alert any 
board member as soon as 
possible. We are trying to 
conserve both water usage and 
spending when it’s not needed. 
 

COMMUNITY GARDEN 
 
Plots are available in our 
community garden to rent for the 
season for a fee of $10. If you are 
interested in utilizing any plots 
for your summer fruits and 
vegetables, please contact Kathy 
Johnson to inquire about 
reserving a plot. 
kathy_johnson851@msn.com 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

DUMPSTER DAYS are coming 
soon! 
 
We are hosting another dumpster 
day for our AG neighborhood use 
only. As Spring is here, this is the 
perfect time to for some spring 
cleaning. The dumpster will be 
available Friday June 23rd 
through Sunday June 25th.  It will 
be located near the entrance to 
our AG park.  
 
As you load your items into the 
dumpster, please remember to 
push your items towards the 
back. If you have large items 
from yard clean up, please 
remember to cut branches down 
before placing them into the 
dumpster. Also, if the dumpster 
is full, DO NOT leave your items 
on the sidewalk next to the 
dumpster. They will not be 
picked up! ITEMS NOT ALLOWED 
IN THE DUMPSTER: mattresses, 
electronics, tires, batteries, 

chemicals or engines with gas 
and/or oil still in the motor. 
 
SUMMER PICNIC 
 
Our annual neighborhood picnic 
has been scheduled for Saturday 
August 19th from 11:30 -2:30. 
Look for more details to come via 
email and our next newsletter! 
 

A LITTLE FREE LIBRARY BOX 
is coming to our Andover 
Glen park this summer! 
 
A big thank you to Collin Gilmore, 
the Jones’ grandson, for donating 
his time and resources to provide 
our neighborhood with a 
community library box. More 
details to come! 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD NOTES 
 
Landscaping  
A complete spring clean up of our 
AG park and grounds was done in 
April by LandTech. They did a 
terrific job clearing out weeds, 
dead plants and trimming back 
many of our bushes and shrubs 
that were well overgrown.  
 
Parker Road Clean Up  
In early March we had a 
successful community clean up 
day where several homeowners 
joined board members to help 
clean up the large amounts of 
trash that had blown onto our 
property along Parker road. 
 
Another Parker Road clean up is 
coming this July! Please look for 
an email with more details to 
come!  
 

COMMUNITY SHOUT OUTS 
 
Thank you to the Janson’s for you 
time and effort in cleaning up 
dog excrement from our AG park! 
We greatly appreciate you!   

Thank you to Norm Arlt for 
volunteering to take care of any 
unused garden plots this season 
as well as continually keeping an 
eye on our AG park and letting us 
know if anything is amiss! We 
greatly appreciate you!  

Thank you to all homeowners 
who volunteered their time to 
help clean up Parker road in 
March! We greatly appreciate 
you! 


